Cascade Volcanoes Chapter Meeting October 18, 2022    Community Room Kennedy School

Laurie began the meeting with introductions and a land acknowledgement.    Lauren Anderson, Forest Climate Policy Coordinator, Oregon Wild, presented a power point on “Relationship Between Mature and Old Growth Forests with Biodiversity and Climate and the Impacts of Logging and Wildfires to Carbon Stores”.     The powerpoint slides can be downloaded here:  file:///C:/Users/lauri/Desktop/Oregon's%20Climate%20Forests%20-%20Updated%20-%20Google%20Slides.html

ADVOCACY:

Darlene discussed the Climate Campaign Rally on 11/17 (11:30am) at the USFS District Office in Portland.   Broads from all over Washington and Oregon are planning on attending and Cascade Volcanoes will also meet up with these other chapters to rally the Forest Service in opposing the logging of mature/old growth forests.

Darlene also noted that the Habitat Conservation Plan for Oregon State Forests is in process with the Feds at present; Darlene was able to meet members of the Board of Forestry at a “Social hour” in Portland last week. The timber folks and county reps are speaking at every Board of Forestry meeting against the HCP, and conservation voices needed. Darlene co-wrote a letter to the Board of Forestry in support of the HCP, and partners presented it at the last meeting in Salem. Darlene also attended a virtual “Listening session” regarding the forest management planning for the new Elliot State Research Forest.
Darlene further mentioned co-authoring a letter to the Portland Clean Energy Fund to provide increased funding for tree canopy equity, including tree planting and maintenance in Portland.   Darlene will testify on 10/19 at the Portland City Council Meeting.
Laurie discussed the “No Place for a Mine” campaign with our partners Cascade Forest Conservancy.   She handed out postcards to send to Ron Wyden, (Oregon residents), Patty Murray, and Maria Cantwell (Washington residents).   Here is the link to the online petition to propose a permanent mineral withdrawal:  https://www.greenrivervalleyalliance.org/petition.  Laurie also mentioned that the Green River has been nominated as one of the Washington Rivers being Outstanding Resource Waters.  Outstanding Resource Waters designations are consistent with the hundreds of millions of dollars that have already been invested in salmon recovery, river restoration, and safe, clean drinking water by tribal, state, and municipal governments.  The Cascade Volcanoes Broadband has supported this nomination by signing on to a letter to the Washington Department of Ecology.

Micky noted that the final Federal report on the LSRD has been released and proposed breaching as the “centerpiece action” needed in restoring the river and fish populations through dam removal along with increasing habitat, managing predators, improving water quality, reconnecting floodplain habitat.  No immediate action and no timelines were proposed in the report.

EDUCATION:
Micky reported on a webinar on 10/26 hosted by Advocates for the West titled “Voices for the West:  Public Lands Grazing and its Climate Implications”  5pm PST.  The link to register for the free virtual event is here:  https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_uQSNg779TJCHf947KifCww.

The annual Public Interest Environmental Law Conference will take place March 2 – 5 in Eugene, Or.  Registration is not yet open.
The National Broads is hosting its leadership training titled “WALTS”  March 27 – 31 in Santa Fe, NM.  The cost is free and lots of fun and camaraderie! Contact Laurie if you are interested in becoming a leader.      

Barb is hosting an in-person book group for “The Intersectional Environmentalist” by Leah Thomas on Oct 30.   Contact Barb if you are interested.

Linda noted several potential members were contacted and she discussed the possibility of having a QR code on an informational postcard to hand out at tablings and events.  Contact Laurie if you would like to be listed on a google group to receive updates for hiking, stewardship, advocacy, tabling, and/or educational activities.

Jane mentioned she was in the process of setting up a stewardship event with WTA at Columbia Springs Education Center in Vancouver.    Date and Time TBD.

The Campout for 2023 will be proposed if and when we get our campout committee formed.   We need your help in planning campout venue/registration/shopping/meals/activities/hikes for this great annual event.  Let Laurie know if you are willing to be on this committee.
Having previously planned hikes for November 3, Both Linda Folkstad and Barb Fox Kilgore will propose alternative hiking dates for these events and post the updated dates on the hiking google group when confirmed.

The April 13 – 17 Regional  Broadwalk is planned for Delany Retreat Center in Dry Falls, Washington.   Campaigns, speakers, hikes, and meals are currently being planned.  Registration is limited.  More information to come.

Lastly, Laurie awarded the BADASS BROAD Award to Linda Buckley for her outstanding service for hosting films, membership duties, tabling jobs, as well as stepping up to plan and carry out the September meeting!   Kudos to Linda!  We appreciate you!
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